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	TUESDAY, April 17, 2012
CSC Vanier / 290 Dupuis 
6:30 pm to 8 p.m.
	Marguerite Beaulieu / Co-chair
Lucie Marleau / Co-chair
www.togetherforvanier.com -  www.ensemblepourvanier.com
vanierbeautification@gmail.com


Minutes
1. Welcome and Introductions 
Introductions were done -3 new members
Rick Legault is phenomenal when it comes to City customer services
We have great support and services from the City (i.e. Paul McCann)
2. Approval of Minutes from March 20, 2012
Approved 
3. Approval of Agenda
Approved 
4. News from Co-chairs:  
· Happy National Volunteer Week (April 15-21)
· New name/logo in March 29, 2012 EMC

· Article in EMC on our new logo and in Perspectives Vanier- Thank you Lucie for creation and Dan Shipley for the execution help
· Soon we will have calling cards and buttons-for various activities and promotion
· Thank you Elyse for formatting the calling card

· Paint & supplies for park benches received
· Contacted the City-Paul McCann who supplied us with brown paint and supplies
· If you see a bench that needs to be painted - contact Lucie

· Hard to remove graffiti on benches better to paint over
· Wooden garbage bins also 

· Inform us if other surfaces need fresh paint (i.e. play structures)

· Doing it ourselves minimizes requests to 3-1-1
· Report from March 26th meeting with l’AEFO/Place Vanier (Lucie)
· Following public consultation, a meeting was held to discuss security measures to be implemented
· Marc, Vanier Association, tenants from Place Dupuis building, Lucie attended the meeting 

· Modified a few things & ideas being considered include –no hidden corners, full time security person, cameras, motion detector lights & sprinkler-
· Katimavik (Lucie)

· Program has been cancelled by the Government 
· Program ends in June 
· Offered community volunteer support for movies, clean up

· Will need volunteersto help withsummer events
· Reminder:  Spring start-up (adopt-a-garbage-bin, adopt-a-flower-box, electronic disposal) 

· Flyers and info available
· Electronic disposal-contact Marguerite

· Marguerite will take pictures of garbage and flower bins to know who takes care of them and have a record of it all
· Report from April meeting of BIA’s Safety & Security (Sheila)
· Police made a report and statistics in Vanier-lower than previous months
· Invited the owners of Ottawa Inn Hotel and were present
· Owners seemed horrified by what has been happening- they had been away for 10 years and now staying at the hotel

· On February 1st-they received a letter from Ottawa Police saying that they needed to clean up or they would close them down
· Since they received the letter
· Tenants were evicted
· Managed by owner -Natasha Wambolt (general manager)
· Staff was replaced

· Process to register guests has changed- need credit card and debit no more cash

· Increased cooperation with the Police Service and the BIA

· Renovations are still underway

· Sheila got a tour of the place and the rooms and place was much cleaner

· Monitoring the in an out and if tenants have too many visitors, the police will be called
· What is next is:

· Owners committed to further renovations
· Owners to continue to have direct involvement in management

· Management committed to report to the community when requested-could start on a quarterly basis

· Will be attending the next Community Association meeting
· What they need:

·  community to voice support of their changes and ongoing support from the Ottawa Police Service  
· Marguerite will send a letter to the owners and offer support and invite them to join our group-offer to help and clean the parking lot 
5. Follow-up to previous agenda items:  
· Graffiti removal update (Allana, Kim, Élyse)

· Going very well 
· A lot of them

· Easy to do- kit is available through Marguerite-gloves, solutions

· If you see graffiti , take picture and send to 311 with c.c. to Mathieu Fleury, Beautification, Élyse and Marc Daviault
· For graffiti on businesses, c.c. BIA (Jean-Michel Rousseau)

· CSCV offered to lend  a bike  with lock to members who want to help with graffiti hunting 
· Sugar Shack was tagged and cleaned up the next day

· Contact Allana if interested in removing graffiti
· Application to CPO’s Paint it Up! (Lucie)
· Beautification did not apply this year due to Muséoparc being too busy with Maple Sugar Festival.  
·  Wabano has applied 4 locations on proposal (including Assumption School and Goodies)
· Waiting for an answer

· Storefront Project (Élyse)

· Exciting but slow start
· Difficulty reaching the business owners-school are interested in participating
· By next meeting a plan B will be discussed
· BIA will  senda list of other businesses to consider approaching
· Reminder:  Register for Cleaning the Capital (Ottawa.ca)

· Still time to do so
· Supplies delivered at Sandy Hill Community Centre
· Marguerite will pick up the supplies for you if required
· Spring Clean-up Event (Christine)
· Wabano cannot take the leadbecause Cleaning the Capital date is the same date as the Wabano moving back to their offices.  Christing proposed a mobilizing Canada-Aboriginal event-activities and games- could be part of the Olympic games

· Last year cleaning for the Vanier Remembrance Parade was well recognized

· Would be a great way to get out there to promote  Vanier Beautification - Launch a clean-up day on May 12 and encourage the residents to clean up their front property, sidewalk, street or local public space
· Kim offered to be a coordinator for a clean-up crew - from Marier Street to Pères Blancs
· Wabano will do the Montreal Road and host a BBQ 
· Areas that need to be cleaned: Tim Horton’s, LCBO and Jean Coutu

6. Marguerite to send e-mail and register for the Vanier Clean-up Day Saturday May 12 New business
· Jane’s Walk – Sunday May 6 (Lucie/Élyse)
· Very informal- Jane’s Walk receivesf Media attentiongood way to promote our group- could have participants visit Beautification  projects-graffiti-garbage and flower bins
· Elyse will facilitate that walk-Ambassadors of different projects to speak (Allana/graffiti, Kim & Andrew, who to call, when to call, Marguerite, community garden, Lucie, Walkabout…) 
· Fund raising for Wabano tile (Lucie)

· Tiles are still available to buy and they will be in the foyer
· Members approved launching Beautification’s first fundraiser to collect for a tile of $200

· Looking for new Lead for Eyes on Vanier Walkabout (Lucie)
· Bring forward to next meeting
· Beautification’s newsletter (Marguerite)
· Bring forward to next meeting
· CPO/Together for Vanier 5th Anniversary & Thank you event (Lucie)

· Proposes an event to commemorate 5th anniversary & to publicly thank CPO
· Collaboration with Association – date and location to be confirmed

· To be held at the VCA AGM in June

· All committee members support the idea
· Assumption School looking for volunteers April 16 (Marguerite)

· Bring forward to next meeting

· Skateboard Park (Frances)

· Volunteered to help build a skate park

· Have a list of parks as possibilities
· Skateboarders currently skate in the streets & in Optimiste Park’s kiddie pool

· Christine and Elaine are working on this issue and with the Councillor’s office –looking for funding- Optimist Park-integrate it with park setting- Need to consult with neighbours near the Optimist Park

· Frances will communicate with Christine and Elaine to connect on the Facebook group
· Mapping Ottawa’s Tree Canopy:  Colonel By Room, City Hall, Friday April 27, 2012  (Lynne)
· Lynne absent.  A report will be presented at the next meeting

7. Community Partners
· Association communautaire de Vanier (ACV) / Vanier Community Association (VCA)
· Open Forum with Councillor Fleury, Tuesday, May 8, at 7:00 in the Richelieu-Vanier Community Centre. Refreshments will be served. All are welcome!

· Bureau du Conseiller Mathieu Fleury / Councillor Mathieu Fleury’s office
· City  of Ottawa- Green street ambassador program- as of May 4th-Elgin, Montreal, McArthur Beechwood - students will pick up garbage, information agents for residents and tourists

· Centre des services communautaires de Vanier (CSCV) / Vanier Community Service Centre (VCS)

· Caravane –Outreach Van is starting on May 22d every Tuesday from 3 to 6 :30 p.m.- opportunity to talk to residents 
· Suggestions of location for Caravane
· Emond and Deschamps
· Richelieu and Lafontaine (BBQ with OCH)
· 200 Lafontaine –across the Concorde-meeting being held with the councillor
· Prévention du crime Ottawa (PCO) / Crime Prevention Ottawa (CPO)
· Nothing to report
· Wabano

· Received consent from MPP’s office to take over responsibility of flower boxes as corner of Marier & Montreal Rd.

· Grand opening 2nd week of November
8. Other:
· Congratulations to Elyse who is expecting twins in the Fall 2012
· May 19th Police Day Event at CSCV
· BIA Broom and Groom (May 11)

· BIA is trying to get more garbage cans and encourage the property owners to take the responsibility Ron Bell :  stray cats
-bring forward
9. Next meeting date: 
· Tuesday, May 15, 2012 - Food:
Marguerite / Drinks on site
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